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In the depth of winter, I finally learned that there was in me an invincible summer - Albert Camus.

he wintry month of December is the last month of the year. The beginning of this month is marked by 

World's AIDS day. Indian Navy Day and Vijay Diwas is also celebrated in this month to honour our brave 

hearts of our defence sector.  Christmas an annual festival commemorating the birth of Jesus Christ , is 

observed in December with an atmosphere of carols and glee this year comes to an end and everyone set to 

welcome the new year. To celebrate the spirit of this month various events like Felicitation of Lt. Jyoti  Nainwal  

was also done at University's premises to honour her unparallel  achievement. Inter house Debate 

Competition, Cricket Match was also organised at SBSU. With all the warmth  we wish you a happy reading of 

this edition of SBS times.

Happy Reading

Editorial Board
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This is a panoramic view of a snow claded land 
with mighty mountains touching the sky...
A perfect depiction of winters

Photograph of the Month
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University,  felicitated Lieutenant Jyoti Nainwal

Rotaract Club of Sardar Bhagwan Singh University, 

Dehradun distributed 60 complete winter dress to the 

boys and girls of Government Primary School, Balawala 

on December 07. In this program, rotarians also spread 

awareness about the importance of facemasks, 

sanitizers and social distancing to combat the third 

wave of COVID-19. Ms. Rekha Rani Semwal, Principal of 

Government Primary School, Balawala thanked the 

Rotaract Club of SBS University to take this 

commendable step. 

During this program, University NCC cadets (Boys 

Wing) presented a song of Assam Rifles named “Story of Soldier”.The program was organized by Mr. Shubham 

Shaily (Co-Convener, Rotaract Club), Mrs. Lata Bisht (Member, Rotaract Club), Ms. Megha Joshi (President, 

Rotaract Club) and Ms. Shruti Dhiman (Secretary, Rotaract Club).

SBS University, Dehradun felicitated Lieutenant Jyoti 

Nainwal, wife of Shaheed Deepak Nainwal on Saturday 
th4  December, 2021, who passed out as an Officer from 

Officers Training Academy, Chennai. On her arrival Prof. 

Maneesh Arora (Dean Students Welfare) accorded her a 

floral welcome. Lt. Jyoti Nainwal interacted with 

students and shared her views. 

In her address Lt. Jyoti Nainwal said that “Never Give Up 

in Life and with determination, hard work one can 

achieve everything in life.” Students were highly 

motivated by her speech and pledged to become a good 

citizen.

Prof. Veerma Ram (Officiating Vice Chancellor) along with Ms. Urmi Chaurasia (Controller of Examination) 

felicitated Lt. Jyoti Nainwal with a shawl and memento as a token of gratitude and thanked herfor sharing her 

views with the staff, students present on the occasion. 

The event was anchored by Ms. Aanchal Loshali and online coverage was coordinated by Mr. Vishal Warikoo 

& Mr. Paras Joshi. Others present on the occasion were HOD's /Incharges of all the departments, faculty, 

staff and students of the university.

Rotaract Club distributed Complete Winter Dress 



The Sports and Athletics Club of Sardar Bhagwan Singh 

University, Dehradun organized two days Inter-House 
thVolleyball tournament for both boys and girls on16  

and 17 December. 

P r o f .  V e e r m a  R a m  ( O f f i c i a t i n g  V i c e  

Chancellor)inaugurated the tournament.Teams of both 

boys and girls of Zorawar, Jujhar, Ajit and Fateh 

participated in the tournament.

The Best Player trophy and certificate was awarded to 

Ms. Sheetal Thapliyal of Ajit House in girl's category and 

Mr. Arun Thakur of Jujhar House in boy's category. The 

Best Team award was bagged by Ajit House in girl's 

categoryand Jujhar House in boy's category.

The tournament was coordinated by Mr. Mohd Ajmal 

(Convener, Sports and Athletic Club) and his team 

member. All the HOD's /Incharges of all the 

departments, House Incharges, Faculty, Staff and 

Students of the university were present on the occasion

The entire country is in deep shock after the untimely 

death of CDS Bipin Rawat in a helicopter crash in 

Coonoor, Tamil Nadu. Acondolence meeting was 

organized by Sardar Bhagwan Singh University to pay 

tribute to the Chief of Defense Staff Bipin Rawat and 

other officers regarding the loss of the country.

After the death of CDS Bipin Rawat in a helicopter crash 

at Sardar Bhagwan Singh University, Balawala, the 

students expressed deep grief by holding a condolence 

meeting. Professor Veerma Ram (Officiating Vice 

Chancellor) condoled the courageous actions of CDS 

Bipin Rawat in the University premises.

Inter-House Volleyball Tournament



Debating Society of Sardar Bhagwan Singh University, 

Dehradun organized Inter House Debate Competition on 
th

December 15  on the theme: Social Networking Sites: - A 

Platform for Communication or Stalking.

The function was inaugurated with the lamp lighting 

ceremony by the Prof. Veerma Ram (Officiating Vice 

Chancellor) along with Prof. Manish Arora (Dean, Students 

Welfare) and Miss. Urmi Chaurasia (Controller of 

Examination). The event was celebrated with a lot of 

enthusiasm and joy by the students of the four houses, 

namely Zorawar, Jujhar, Ajit and Fateh.

The debate competition was judged by Dr. Reena Kumari, 

Dr. Arun Kumar Mahato and Dr. Shreevardhan Dheeman. Ms. Vaishali (Fateh House) and Mr. Abhishek (Fateh 

House) won the first prize in the Inter-House Debate competition in English and Hindi languages, respectively. 

Fateh House received the Best Team trophy.

On this occasion, the trophies of best players of other sports event held earlier were distributed by Prof. Veerma 

Ram (Officiating Vice Chancellor), Prof. Manish Arora (Dean, Students Welfare) and Miss. Urmi Chaurasia 

(Controller of Examination).

Best players (Boys): Mr. Punit Dave (Table Tennis: Zorawar House), Mr. Deep Raj (Badminton: Fateh House) and 

Mr. Vivek Silori (Chess: Zorawar House).

Best players (Girls): Ms. Vidhi Singh (Table Tennis: Zorawar House), Ms. Vineeta Thakur (Badminton: Ajit 

House) and Ms. Neha Singh (Chess: Fateh House). 

The program was anchored by Ms. Himani Singh. Event was co-ordinated by Dr. Santosh Kumar Karn (Convener, 

Debating Society), Mr. Mohd Ajmal (Convener, Sports and Athletic Club) and their team members. All the HOD's 

/Incharges of all the departments, faculty, staff and students of the university were present during the program. 

Inter House Debate Competition 



The Sports and Athletics Club of Sardar Bhagwan Singh 
University, Dehradun organized two days Inter-House 

rd thCricket Tournament for boys on23  and 24  December at 
Doon Cricket Academy, Kuanwala, Dehradun. The 
tournament was inaugurated by Prof. Veerma Ram 
(Officiating Vice Chancellor) and Prof. Maneesh Arora (Dean 

rdStudents Welfare) on 23  December, 2021. Prof. Veerma Ram 
said that sport is the integral part of education which 
strengthens both mind and body.
On the opening day, two T20 matches were played between 
Zorawar house vs Jujhar house and Fateh house vs Ajit house 
of the University. On the concluding second day, a friendly 
eight overs match was played between Chancellor XI and 
Chairman XI, in which Faculty of University participated. The 

team of Chancellor XI won the friendly match. 
The final match of Inter-House Cricket tournament was played between Fateh house and Zorawar house. Fateh 
house won the match.
Prof. Veerma Ram (Officiating Vice Chancellor), Prof. Maneesh Arora (Dean Students Welfare) and Ms. Urmi 
Chaurasia (Controller of Examination) distributed the prizes. Fateh house bagged the Inter-House Cricket 
tournament trophy and medals. Mr. Ankit lingwal was awarded the Best Player. The runner-up Zorawar house and 
Jujhar &Ajit houses were also awarded with trophiesand medals. 
The tournament was coordinated by Mr. Mohd Ajmal (Convener, Sports and Athletic Club) and his club members. 
All the HOD's /Incharges of all the departments, House Incharges, Faculty, Staff and Students of the University 
were present on the occasion.

Inter-House Cricket Tournament
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To us cure really matters

We can't stay like this everytime

And would love to find a way

To hear everything is sorted out this time

If we obey and cope to be quarantined

To end the pain we all feel. 

And to get completely healed... 

Bhawana Sharma
M.Sc. MLT I Semester

There is much of confusion

No one knows what's really true

About what's wrong between me and you... 

Rumours are coming down the line

We've found no cure  no hope that 

everything will be fine.... 

But if everyone helps us cope

We are soon going to get hope

To think everything is sorted out this time

lf we happily and willingly stay quarantine

Student Column


